
FLAT SIXES JANUARY  2018 

KACC is a chartered chapter of CORSA, Chapter #379 

The Knoxville Area Corvair Club was organized by dedicated owners and 

admirers to enhance the enjoyment of the Corvair antique automobile.  Peri-

odically the club has workshops to assist members in restoring and maintain-

ing their Corvair automobile. 



Merry Christmas from the KACC 



Treasurer’s Report 
By Wesley Knowles 

Opening Balance 10/31/2017- -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  $7749.15 

 

Check to Myra Tetro, Fish Fry Supplies  - -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -   -  -$60.00 

Reimbursement to Wesley Knowles for Port O Potty   -  -  -  -  $98.78 

 

Deposit 1/2 Year Dues  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -$10.00 

Deposit; sale of Ball Cap  - -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -$10.00 

 

Closing Balance:  12/01/17   -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  $7610.13 
 

From the Prez 
By Bonnie Knowles 

If you missed our Christmas meeting you missed some good com-

pany and a great game of reverse drawing. Everyone got a ticket for the 

drawing and the last person that their ticket was drawn won. Congratu-

lations to Richard Payne. He won a whole roll of toilet paper and shared 

a roll with each family. What fun. Hope everyone had a happy new 

year. As a friend tells me, “love is not what you say it’s what you do.” 

Bonnie 



January     Open 

February     Open 

March     Tom and Pat Cawood 

April     Richard Payne 

May      Dick and Amy Mohr 

June      Ron Ryan 

July      Jim and Ruth Freeze 

August     Dick and Paige McPherson 

September    Roger and Jan Frazee 

October     Paul and Myra Tetro 

November     Mike and Leslie Shamblin 

December     Wesley and Bonnie Knowles 

KACC members line up for the Dandridge Christmas Parade. 

Thank You Ron, Tom, Bonnie and Wesley, Richard and Danielle. 

Dandridge Christmas 

Parade 2017 

2018 KACC Meeting Hosts 



From the Secretary 
By Wesley Knowles 

The Knoxville Area Corvair Club held its December meeting and 

Christmas celebration at the Applebees on North Peters Road and King-

ston Pike on December 9th  Fourteen members attended the luncheon 

hosted by Bonnie and Wesley Knowles.  President Bonnie Knowles 

called the meeting to order with Dick Mohr offering a prayer for the 

meal.  After the meal Richard Payne led the group in the Pledge of Alle-

giance to the U.S. Flag. 

Treasurer Wesley Knowles presented the Treasurers report with 

the current account balance of $7749.15.  Dick Mohr made a motion to 

accept the report and seconded by Ron Ryan. 

Due to inclement weather the planned trip to the Cherohala Sky-

way for today will be rescheduled when the weather moderates. 

The first KACC meeting of 2018 will be held at the China Pearl 

Restaurant at 115 Brooklawn Street, Knoxville, TN 37934.  Your hosts 

are Bonnie and Wesley Knowles with lunch at Noon and the meeting to 

follow.  Each year the monthly meeting roster is determined by mem-

bers that volunteer to be the hosts.  The host will choose the meeting 

venue and will forward the details to the newsletter editor to post in the 

previous month’s newsletter along with any special events or trips that 

will be scheduled for that day. 

When monthly meetings are held at restaurants the meals will be 

the responsibility of the individual member.  If the meeting is set up as 

a “pot luck or covered dish” meal the club will reimburse the host for 

the entrée or other food items purchased for the meeting. 

Club member Steve Phillips started Proton Therapy on Dec. 6th 

with chemo treatments to begin in April. The diagnosis was worse than 

originally thought so Steve will not be moving back to Texas.  It is 

asked that everyone keep Steve in their thoughts and prayers.  Bonnie 



and Wesley Knowles are both 18 year cancer survivors, cancer treat-

ments do work and folks can continue to thrive and live full lives. 

Steve Phillips has made available to the club the 60 – 69 Chevro-

let Parts Catalog.  It can be emailed to any member by request. 

The Dandridge Annual Christmas Parade is on Saturday Decem-

ber 23rd and Ron Ryan is asking our club members that want to partici-

pate meet at the Food City between 11:30 and 11:45 am that morning 

and bring candy to throw out to the children on the parade route. 

Richard Payne paid a tribute in memory of Pearl Harbor Day of 

December 7, 1941, to the men and women killed and wounded in the 

attack that Sunday morning. He also paid tribute to all members of the 

military past and present.  Richard will lead a group of KACC members 

to the Cherohala Air Crash Memorial along with Paul Tetro and Dave 

Brooks and others to clean up the site after the Christmas holiday. There 

is a holiday parade in Tellico Plains and Richard Payne has invited any 

club members that can to attend with him.  Richard also congratulated 

Bonnie Knowles, Myra Tetro, Wesley Knowles and Dick McPherson 

for the job they each do for the KACC and the progress and growth the 

club has experienced in the past year.  Richard Payne’s Mon is going to 

join the KACC, details will follow. 

Tom and at Cawood were recognized for not missing a KACC 

meeting since they joined the car club. 

 With business finished motion made to adjourn by Paul Tetro and 

seconded by Dave Brooks.  Meeting adjourned. 

 The reverse Christmas Gift Drawing was won by Richard Payne, 

the GRAND PRIZE  -  -  a package of toilet tissue.  Richard shared his 

prize with the club members that attended the meeting. 

President: Bonnie Knowles  —  C21WK@yahoo.com 

Vice-president: Myra Tetro  —  MTETRO777@yahoo.com 

Secretary: Dick McPherson  —  dickmcpherson@rocketmail.com 

Treasurer: Wesley Knowles  —  C21WK@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Editor: Dick McPherson  —  dickmcpherson@rocketmail.com 



C-141 Memorial Cherohala Skyway Cruise In 

Jim Frese, Wesley and Bonnie Knowles, Richard 

Payne, Dick Mohr and Dave Brooks 

January 2018 KACC Meeting 

Saturday Jan. 13th, at NOON 

China Pearl Restaurant 

115 Brooklawn Street 

Knoxville, TN 37934 

The "Restoration kits" are no longer available from GM and have been re-
placed by an on line "Vehicle Information Kit" available at the GM Heritage 
Center website. Go to http://www.gmheritagecenter.com/gm-heritage-
archive/vehicle-information-kits.html and select the vehicle and year. Click on 
the year, agree to the terms, and the kit will be downloaded to your computer 
in a pdf format. 
The restoration packets are an important and popular free service provided 
by Chevrolet for those customers seeking general information about their ve-
hicle and for restoration purposes. Information included in the packets in-
cludes for most models and years:  Vehicle highlights , Color Codes, Wheel/
tire specs, Complete specs on engine, transmission, suspension and other ve-
hicle systems, Standard equipment lists, Options, Trim packages, Brake infor-
mation, Suspension, Vehicle features, Exterior/interior dimensions, and En-
gine options. 

Corvair tech tip  -  vehicle information kit 

http://www.gmheritagecenter.com/gm-heritage-archive/vehicle-information-kits.html
http://www.gmheritagecenter.com/gm-heritage-archive/vehicle-information-kits.html


KNOXVILLE AREA CORVAIR CLUB 

3452 Tres Bien Lane 

Knoxville, TN 37920 
FIRST CLASS 

Dependable Transportation Anytime -   1961 Corvair 


